
City of Coconut Creek 
InterOffice Memorandum 

 
To: File PZ 02080006 

 
Date: August 13, 2009 

From: Jim Hetzel 
MainStreet Project Coordinator 

Subject: Vista BMW - Sign Modifiction to 
MINI signage 

 
 
The following minor adjustment to the approved variance package has been accepted by the 
Development Review Committee.  Due to the nature of the request and the negligible impacts 
associated with the change, no additional review is required.   
 
Requested Changes: 
 
This memo shall serve as formal acceptance of the following modifications to Vista BMW sign 
variance application:  

 Corporate requirement to change background color of wall sign from white to black 
 
Summary of Requested Changes: 
 
The property owner is requesting to modify the background color of the MINI façade sign from 
white to black based on franchise obligations.  This modification does impact the sign variance 
requested for this project and is simply the background color change.  Since there was a 
variance application that included this sign location, staff felt it necessary to document the 
requested change.  Attached to this memo is the written request from owner and sign drawings.   
 
This memo will be filed in the variance application folder (PZ02080006).      
 
 
Email cc: Planning Staff 
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